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Statement on Report Preparation 
 
This report reflects the ongoing participation and input of the many groups and 
constituencies that make up Foothill College’s campus community. 
 
The Office of Instruction and Institutional Research oversaw the drafting of the 
report.  
 
The draft report was submitted to the Governing Board for approval on October 5, 
2015 (approval granted). 
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Response to the Commission Action Letter 
  
In its February 6, 2015 Action Letter the Commission wrote: 

“The Commission found that the College did not address Recommendation 4 
and does not meet Standard III.A.1.c.  The Commission acted to require 
Foothill College to submit a Follow-Up Report by October 15, 2015 
demonstrating how its current faculty evaluation procedures meet the 
Standard.  Based on the evidence in the College Report, the Commission 
finds that the College has addressed the remaining College Recommendations 
1 through 3 and sustained the work accomplished.” 

 
On February 17, 2015, G. Jack Pond wrote a clarifying letter that included these 
excerpts: 

“ … the College’s response to the requirement that it meet Standard II.A.1.c 
included a hyperlink to evidence …  .  It appears this document was included 
in error.  

 
Please provide a corrected Midterm Report with a link to the appropriate 
document, and staff will ask the Commission to review the corrected Midterm 
Report.” 

 
In response, Foothill College submitted a revised version of its Midterm Report with 
a corrected link to the evidence for Recommendation 4 to G. Jack Pond on February 
23, 2015.    
 
Recommendation 4: Student Learning Outcomes (SLOs) & Faculty Evaluation 

 
To meet the commission’s 2012 expectation for meeting Student Learning 
Outcomes standards, the team recommends that the college and the Foothill-
De Anza Faculty Association work together to incorporate Student Learning 
Outcomes into the faculty evaluation process. (III.A.1.c) 

 
The District and the Faculty Association renegotiated the faculty evaluation process. 
Effective Fall Quarter 2012, faculty members are evaluated on their participation in 
the SLO/SAO processes. The new language is in the professional contributions 
section and applies to all faculty members.  
 
The form can be found at either of the following links and Appendix 1 contains the 
section of the form relating to SLOs. 
 
http://fa.fhda.edu/FA-forms-2013/Appendix-J1-2013.doc 
 
http://www.foothill.edu/president/MidtermAccredReportAddend.pdf 
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